Stanford Undergraduate Pre-vet Club Minutes

February 20, 2007
13 members were in attendance.

For dinner we had pizza, salad, and cookies (not homemade this time).

The meeting opened with discussion of future pre-vet club activities, including a movie night featuring show cows and cats, visiting the open house at UC Davis Saturday, April 14th, visiting the Marine Mammal Center and the possibility of a talk by an aquatic vet.

The featured speaker of this meeting was Dr. Diane McClure, who has recently come to Stanford to work within the medical school and comparative medicine department as a consultant.  First, she spoke about her path to and through veterinary school.  Although her interest in veterinary medicine came very early in life, she took a somewhat circuitous route to veterinary school, possibly due to pressures from her family and others.  After an undergraduate degree in zoology from UC Santa Barbara, she got her PhD from UC Davis in cardio respiratory physiology before she started veterinary school there, where she tracked in zoological medicine.  She then worked at Ohio State with monkeys, fish and the transgenic rodents (which is apparently a common combination of animals).  Throughout this career she has worked to assert veterinary views in the research world and to emphasize the comparative approach to the study of medicine.

The second part of Dr. McClure's talk centered around her experience on the admissions committee at Ohio State (and UC Davis?).  Her two major suggestions were to have people read your essays and to get experience appropriate to your purported interests (i.e. if you are supposed to be a poultry fanatic, you should have significant poultry experience, but if you're not sure what you want to do, then trying a broad range of veterinary experiences is also suitable).

